Board Meeting Summary
June 8, 2020
The Trion Board of Education met in the regular monthly meeting on Monday, June 8, 2020.  Present for the meeting were Dr. Phil Williams, Board Chair Randy Henderson, Vice Chair Kari Brown, Members Johnny Brimer, Jeff Maddux, and Darriel Broome.  Also in attendance was Mandy Taylor. 
 New Business:
· The board received and approved the ESPLOST and General Fund Obligation Bonds financial reports. Dr. Williams commented that the ESPLOST revenue each month is used to pay off the bond debt.
· The system financial reports were submitted and approved by the board members.
· The board approved a spending resolution for the months of July, August, and September 2020 in order to continue with school operations without a budget being passed. The General Assembly will reconvene on June 15th for 11 more days of the working period. Dr. Williams expects to receive the State budget in early July with a 11-14% decrease in funds.
· The board received and approved the renewal Resolution for the Local Facilities Plan.  The current plan expires June 30, 2021.
Other Business:
The board received the Bulldog Athletic Club and Band Booster financial reports as information items.  The BAC reports $ 55,665.76 as the closing balance.   The band booster club reports a balance of $ 8,227.78 with $2,828.40 in savings. 
Student Enrollment report was submitted as an information item.  As of March 5, 2020, student population is reported at 1,381 with breakdown as follows:  TES - 688; TMS - 317; THS – 376. 
 Superintendent Report:
Dr. Williams discussed the plans for the graduation ceremony scheduled for July 31st, 2020 at 8 p.m. at Sam R. McCain Stadium/Clarence Blevins Field.
Dr. Williams discussed the upcoming election and the need to continue the ESPLOST funding for the Trion City and Chattooga County School systems.
A budget retreat is scheduled for early June to discuss and prepare for next school year. Dr. Williams and board members will review two budgets, one with an 11% decrease and one with a 14% decrease in revenue.
Dr. Williams discussed the recent guidelines the Centers Disease Control and Prevention released for reopening schools.
Personnel:
The following personnel recommendations were approved:
Certified Retirement
Chris Duncan – High School Media Specialist
Certified Resignation 
Justin Brown – High School Teacher
Tim Barrett – High School Teacher
Kellie Woods – High School Teacher
 The next board meeting will be held Monday, July 13, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.
